Butte County In-Home Supportive Services Advisory Committee
Minutes of April 24, 2006

2491 Carmichael Drive

Suite 300

Chico, CA

Members Present: David Brown, Dan Grover, Patty Smith, Rosie Grinnell
Staff: Brian Frink, Angie Rioux

Community Member:  Bob Irvine
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:

David Brown called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. Introductions followed.

MINUTES OF JANUARY 23, 2006.

The minutes of the Advisory Committee meeting of January 23, 2006 were reviewed.
ASSEMBLY BILL 74

Brian Frink reported that there has been State legislation introduced by Assemblyperson Frommer (D-Glendale) that is intended to put pressure on Butte County regarding the IHSS negotiations. This bill would establish the "Butte County Health Communities Fund" that would capture specific state and federal money allocated to the County and deposit it into a fund that would be overseen by an administrator appointed by the State Controller. The funds captured would be realignment revenues for human services programs, Department of Justice funds, transportation funds, State block grant funds and Proposition 36 funds (State Department of Alcohol and Drug Programs).  The County estimated that combined, this funds amount to approximately $52M.
The County is fighting this legislation and we do not anticipate the bill will gain much support.
CICA SPRING CONFERENCE MARCH 20-21

Including Brink Frink, who was a presenter at the conference, Dan Grover, David Brown, and Rosie Grinnell attended. Dan Grover reported that the workshops he attended included basic instruction for lobbying activities, and information about the legislative process. Rosie Grinnell reports that she found the conference helpful and informative. David Brown gave a report of his participation.  The keynote speaker of the conference was Kimberly Belshe of the Governor's Cabinet.  Ms. Belshe is Secretary of Health and Human Services which oversees 13 State departments.
CALIFORNIA IHSS CONSUMER ALLIANCE 
This item was continued from the January 23rd meeting. Brian Frink identified 2 issues with regard to whether this committee should become a CICA member.  Currently the State Department of Social Services is looking at appropriate uses for advisory committee dollars. A State policy and procedure will define the appropriate expenses. The second issue is that it is still unclear the roll of this advocacy group, and what benefit membership will serve. There is no urgency with regard to this decision; therefore the committee will continue this on the agenda of future meetings.
PROVIDER ORIENTATIONS
Orientations for new providers continue regularly on Tuesdays at 1 PM at 78 Table Mountain Blvd, in Oroville and on Thursdays at 1 PM at 2445 Carmichael Drive in Chico. Advisory members are welcome to attend orientation.  Recruitment for registry providers is becoming more difficult. Public Authority is scheduled to recruit at two upcoming job fairs. 
IHSS INVITATION FOR BID 

Addus HealthCare was the successful bidder to provide IHSS contract mode services. The contract is complete and awaiting Board approval. The state will then be notified of the rate change included in the contract. The contract year begins July 1. 2006 and is for two years with an option to review for an additional year. 

NON-SEVERELY IMPAIRED RECIPIENTS

Patty Smith reported on the status of a roll back on hours for certain IHSS recipients due to requirements of the federal waiver.  Those IHSS recipients who are classified as non severely impaired (NSI) are limited to 195 hours.  Prior to the waiver requirements, NSI recipients could be assessed hour greater than 195 as protective supervision was authorized under the previous rules.  Under the new rules, those NSI cases that were over the 195 hours were reduced by the State.  Fair hearings are being filed to challenge the reduction in hours.
QUALITY ASSURANCE 

Regarding the State’s Quality Assurance activities, five of six stakeholder workgroups have completed their work. The “Time for Task” workgroup are expected to be complete and go to Regulations in May. The tools given to the social workers for assessment of hours will be guided by these regulations.
Patty Smith shared that the Statewide Review yielded positive assessment of the current assessment method and documentation procedures. Improvements were suggested in the area of documentation for protective supervision.
ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP

There is currently one vacancy to the advisory committee. Members discussed plans for recruitment to fill this position. Recruitment strategies were discussed.

OTHER MATTERS

Members discussed certain pending legislation affecting IHSS including funding for criminal background checks.
PUBLIC COMMENT
Bob Irvine, Executive Director of California Vocations, Inc., introduced himself to the committee and discussed general issues related to IHSS.
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 11:48 AM. The next meeting is scheduled for July 24, 2006 at 10:00 a.m. at this same location.
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